
MEMORANDUM

To: LLA Membership

From: Gary Weber

Date: January 5, 2017

Subject: Annual Report of the Lycolaw Website

The Lycolaw website continues to be consulted by the members and others for
information concerning the Association and the courts. As has been the practice over
the history of the site, news, court opinions, court rules and event information is added
on a daily basis and is kept up-to-date.

We are looking to improve the site to make it more mobile device friendly in
2017. The Association has budgeted a sum to have a professional work on
reconfiguring the site to display well on both desktop and mobile devices. We are
looking to modernize the appearance, but also continue to provide the data that
members find useful.

In previous years, I was able to provide comparative use data. Unfortunately,
1and1.com, our Web hosting service, completely revamped the manner in which it
keeps statistics, making comparisons useless, and providing less helpful data. 

As to materials posted on the site, 4656 opinions are posted - 263 new opinions
in 2016.

The LLA site has been designated by the Lycoming County Court as its official
site for posting rules. Under Supreme Court dictates, the court is required to establish a
site for display of the rules and Lycoming County has deferred to the LLA site. Several
new rules were posted in 2016.

Thirty-nine articles were added to the news and articles database. Multiple
issues relating to the members and Association activities were posted.

The Lycoming County Court issues forms on a regular basis. The forms and
revisions are maintained up-to-date on the site.


